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GS/AIGETOA/2022/39                                                                                                            Dated 18.04.2022 
 

To, 
 Shri P.K. Purwar, 
 Chairman & Managing Director, BSNL 
 BSNL CO, H.C. Mathur Lane, New Delhi 
 

Subject: Request for conducting DPC for long awaited promotion in CAO Grades in view of the 
judgment by Hon’ble Supreme Court and issuance of instruction by the DOPT in the matter of 
Reservation in Promotion –Reg.  
 

Reference:  DoPT OM vide 6012/16/2019-Estt. (Res.) dated 12.04.2022 on Reservation in promotions. 
                       

Respected Sir, 
 

Kindly refer to the recently issued DOPT Order in persuasion of the Hon’ble Supreme Court judgment 

delivered on the matter of Reservation in Promotion on 28th Jan’2022 in Jarnail Singh & Ors Versus V. 

Lachhmi Narain Gupta Case & Ors (Civil Appeal No 629 of 2022 arising out of SLP(C) No 30621 of 2011) 

in which DOPT has directed all departments of the Government of India for issuing Promotion after 

following the instruction contain in the OM No 6012/16/2019-Estt. (Res) issued on 12.04.2022.  It has 

been categorically mentioned in the said OM that the appointing authority can issue the promotion 

observing the instruction in the OM. Now only a categorical direction is required from your benign 

authority to initiate the process as per assurance given to us on multiple occasions. Here, it is 

important to note that BSNL is severely struggling with the shortage of officers in the Grade of 

CAO/DGM(F), which is affecting the productivity of the organization adversely. The instruction of the 

DOPT dated 12.04.2022 has given us an opportunity to meet out the requirement of the organization 

by giving suitable relaxation and promote the account officers in the grade of CAO.  

 

Therefore, in view of the of judgment by the Hon’ble Supreme Court on 28.01.2022 and issuance of 

instructions by the DOPT on 12.04.2022, we earnestly request for directing concerned Unit for 

starting of DPC Process for the issuance of promotion in the grade of CAO, considering the field 

requirements and the long pendency of the promotions to the CAO grade. 
 

With Warm Regards 
 

                   Sd/-- 
 [MD. WASI AHMAD]  

                                       General Secretary 
Copy to: 

1. The Director (HR), BSNL Board, BSNL Corporate Office, New Delhi for kind information Please. 
2. The Director (Finance), BSNL Board, BSNL CO, New Delhi for kind intervention Please. 
3. The PGM Pers, BSNL Corporate Office, New Delhi for kind information and NA Please. 
4. The PGM (SR), BSNL Corporate Office, New Delhi for kind information and NA Please. 


